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POLICY TITLE: California Public Records Act Response Procedures  
 
POLICY NUMBER: 2425 
 
The California Public Records Act (Government Code, section 6250 et seq.) grants California residents important 
rights to obtain access to records held by public agencies. Cambria Community Services District adopts this policy to 
clarify how it will respond to requests for records under the Public Records Act. 
 
2425.1 Staff will acknowledge all requests immediately and will respond to all requests as soon as possible after 
they are received, but not later than the 10-day period, or extensions thereof, provided by Government Code section 
6253. 

a) Staff shall review each request and determine whether it seeks identifiable records and, if not, staff shall help 
the requestor identify records responsive to the request. 

b) Staff shall request all Directors who may have the records requested to search their files and report whether 
they have the records and, if so, when the records can be made available to the requestor. 

c) Staff shall respond to the requestor, advising him or her in writing of the availability of the records, a descrip-
tion of the medium (paper, electronic format, etc.) and location of the records, and whether any are exempt 
from disclosure under the Public Records Act. As the Public Records Act requires, to the extent feasible, 
staff will provide suggestions to overcome any practical basis for denying access to the records sought.     

d) If a request is made for copies of records, staff shall also advise the requestor of the estimated copying cost. 
e) The person requesting the copies shall pay the direct cost of duplication, or a statutory fee, if applicable.  

Staff shall not make the requested copies until a deposit of the estimated copying cost is received and shall 
not release the copies until the actual copying cost is paid. 

 
2425.3 In accordance with the Public Records Act, the administrative staff will provide specific, identifiable records 
but will not research records for particular types of information or analyze information which may be contained in 
public records. 
 
2425.4 Administrative staff will respond to requests for public records in accordance with the Public Records Act as 
the Act now exists or may hereafter be amended, and nothing in this Policy is intended nor shall it be construed to 
conflict with the terms of the Public Records Act. 


